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Alberta's government-appointed royalty review panel lashed out at the government Tuesday, saying in its report the Conservative regime is not accountable, and even acts as though the natural resources belong to developers and not Albertans.

"During our review, we discovered an absence of accountability from the government to Albertans, the owners of resources," panel chairman Bill Hunter told reporters Tuesday. "We encountered significant difficulty in accessing information -- to have even simple questions answered."

He said he figures Alberta Energy department officials weren't deliberately withholding information, but that they likely don't adequately collect it.

The Hunter report urges the government conduct and publicly release effectiveness audits of its royalty system every two years, an annual report to Albertans with comprehensive energy-sector data, and quarterly statistical reports.

This was the first major check-up of Alberta's energy royalties in a decade, and the report noted that government never releases such reviews -- including one former energy minister Greg Melchin said was done last year and found no need for many large reforms.

The report also suggests a new super-ministry or another type of body oversee the royalty structures, since the Energy department appears ill-suited to do so.

"One cannot, by definition, be simultaneously responsible for both maximizing activity in the energy sector . . . and also ensuring that Albertans receive their 'fair share' from energy development in terms or royalty terms-design, and in audit-policing of royalty compliance," the report says.

In fact, Hunter's panel blasted the whole way the government treats this crucial file.

"The fact remains that the resources do not belong to the developers, they belong to the people. . . . We believe this viewpoint should also become part of the government and departmental culture. . . . That this is not the case that was demonstrated several times at various points throughout the panel's analysis."

At a press conference, Premier Ed Stelmach and Finance Minister Lyle Oberg both declined to comment on the panel's criticisms.

Amy Taylor of the Pembina Institute environmentalist think-tank agreed about a lack of accountability or transparency.

It was tragic that during a public review it was virtually impossible for an ordinary Albertan to understand the province's royalty program, she said.
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